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Maternity:MK Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held Thursday 17th September 2015 at Hedgerows Children’s Centre
	Meeting Date:
	Thursday 17th September 2015
	Meeting Time:
	12.00pm

	Location:
	Hedgerows Children’s Centre

	Present:
	Name
	Representing
	Role
	Initials

	
	Leanne Stamp

Sarah Caldwell

Rachael Bickley

Grainne Millwood

Jo Manning

Jill Peet

Esther Poleman-Leonards
Ros McFadden
Milly Morris
Gloria Aldridge
Fiona West
Bev Shaw
April Austin

Bernadetta Sawarzynska-ryszka
Hannah Klewpatinond
Amaia Whiteway-Proctor

Jo Pitts

Karen Donald Smith
	Maternity:MK
Doulas MK
Parent/NCT

MKUHNHSFT

Parents
MKUHNHSFT

Parents

MKUHFT 
MK CCG
CNWL-MK

Doulas MK

Anaesthetic Department

Parents

Parents
MKUHNHSFT

Parents
	Chair
Doula
Parent

Audit Midwife

Parent
Midwife
Parent

Infant Feeding Lead Midwife Student Midwife 
Perinatal Mental Health Lead- ASTI Team 
Maternity Commissioner
Senior Manager- Children’s Services

Doula/Hypnobirthing Massage Therapist

Anaesthetist

Parent

Parent

Women’s Health Lead Physiotherapist

Parent
	LS
SC

RB

GM

JM

JP

EPL

RM

MM

GA

FW

BS

AA

BS

HK

AWP

JP

KDS



	Minute Taker:
	Victoria Watts

	Apologies Received:
	Chrissie Edley, Lead Women’s Health Physiotherapist – MKUHFT

Nikki Kenton, Parent Rep
Jacqui McGrath, Head of Delivery (Children’s Centres) - Milton Keynes Council

Lyn Moody, Community Team Leader (Midwifery) - MKUHFT
Gemma Hyde, Professional Service User Rep / Antenatal Educator – NCT
Carolyn Herring (Anderson), Parent Rep

Emma Bates, Public Health Practitioner, Milton Keynes Council
Graziana Massolini, Lead Obstetric Anaesthetist - MKUHFT
Erum Khan, Consultant 
Obstetrician - MKUHFT
Angela Weatherley, Community Matron - MKUHFT
Sandy Sinclair, Midwife - MKUHFT
Jo Fabian, Parent Rep
Linda Wardlaw, Service User Rep - Birth Matters MK

Carolyn Rooth, Consultant Midwife - MKUHFT
Peggy Cheyo, Service User Rep / NCT Antenatal Teacher & Postnatal Leader

Kirsty Turner, Hypnobirthing Practitioner - Fertile Future 



	Item
	Minute
	Action

	1.
	Welcome, apologies and introductions 

· Apologies as listed above were noted and accepted by the chair.

	 

	2.
	Agree minutes from previous meeting, review actions, updates – spinals debate, website, working groups & work plan 
· Previous minutes approved.
· Suggestions from the Picker Survey-
· LS to ask CR to attend the next meeting to discuss the suggestions. 
· GM volunteered to update us on relevant audits at Nov meeting
· Breastfeeding pathway for Baby Friendly in the community-

· A parent rep, Nikki Kenton has said that they will be involved on behalf of Maternity:MK
· Maternity: MK website-

· LW asked at the previous meeting for volunteers to take responsibility for a webpage each.
· LS looked at the website today and it does not look like it has progressed.

· RB is working on a summary of the session for the website.

· GM handed some leaflets that she had gathered from the hospital to LW to go onto the website.

· The website just needs to be populated with right information and published. 
· The website is important if we are starting to go out and meet parents.

· Spinals debate-

· It was stated that it would be the midwives’ responsibility to look after the partner.
· The Maternity Care Assistants have now been trained in neonatal resuscitation and breastfeeding and are attending elective caesarean sections. 
· The issue that was previously raised was that the procedure could be distressing for the partner.

· There will be a case presentation at the hospital next month on a fetal bradycardia that happened after spinal siting.

· Partners should be informed about the procedure and what will happen in an emergency i.e. the midwife will take you out. 
· GM will provide an update on the outcome of the case presentation at the next meeting. 

· Birth plans- 
· GM and VW adapted and anonymised the examples of birth plans.

· They are now being handed out in various clinics. 

· Working groups and work plan- 
· Antenatal group- 
· The group have met. 
· GM attended a conference about birth centres, home births, home birth teams etc.
· Another hospital has sessions called ‘meet the midwife’- agreed that it would be positive for women to have opportunities to meet the team.

· An advert for community midwives is currently out.
· The community midwives have been reorganised.

· A home birth team is being organised- it would be good for that team to do the first ‘meet the midwife’ session. 

· Midwifery led unit group- 
· Apparently there are long term plans- more information is needed from the Head of Midwifery. 

· Postnatal group- 
· The Perinatal Mental Health Collaborative is meeting monthly.

· There is funding to set up a perinatal service. 
· More parent representatives are welcome to attend the collaborative. 
· There is one other CPN working alongside GA. 
· The lead for Thames Valley is very impressed with Milton Keynes and what we are doing. 

	LS

GM
GM

	3. 

	Agree updated Terms of Reference 

· LS has updated the Terms of Reference for the committee. 
· These were circulated. 
· Point 3.2 has been changed to include the Trust Board at the hospital. 
· Quorum- need to have 1/3 attendance and a reasonable mix of disciplines. 
· The Terms of Reference are flexible and can be changed if needed.
· The annual review date for the Terms of Reference will be in July. 


	

	4.


	Finance update/ funding our future 
· The committee has £624 and LS set up a bank account for the committee.

· The CCG paid for the workshop in February.
· It was suggested that some money could be spent on printing leaflets.

· The discharge packs from the hospital are full. 
· It was suggested that the leaflets could be put in the booking pack.
· A volunteer is needed to move this forward- SC knows someone who can print leaflets- LS and SC to discuss. 

· The group has not been promised any more funding from the CCG-

· The CCG is in a difficult financial position but FW is exploring opportunities for funding. 

· Ideas for raising funds independently-
· LS has been approached by people may want to donate. 
· RM clarified that as long as our annual income is less than £5000 we do not need to register as a charity, but we can still call Maternity:MK as charity-funded organisation and receive donations.
· Doulas MK have said that if they get any money they would like to donate some to Maternity:MK.
· GM has been asked to do a talk to aromatherapists and they have said that they will do a donation to a charity. 
· Bake sales at the hospital raise a lot of money. 
· League of Friends at the hospital. 
· Crowd funding.
· Raffles. 
· Baby related businesses might be able to donate voucher for auctions/raffles.
· Summer fete. 
· RM was thinking of organising a breastfeeding event- could work together. 
· Hospital charitable funds.

	LS/SC

	5.
	Postnatal Depression & Anxiety in Milton Keynes Facebook page 
· This is a Facebook group set up by JM for postnatal depression and anxiety in Milton Keynes.

· JM showed the Facebook on her iPad.

· It is a support network which directs women to other organisations.

· It does not offer professional advice. 

	

	6.
	“Baby scandal”
· The events all happened in 2012. 
· Recommendations have since been made and put in place.
· The hospital has been inspected by the CQC, NMC and the RCOG and they have said that it is a good unit. 
· ‘Meeting the midwife’ sessions and open days will help to break down the barriers for women who are frightened by the news stories. 
· It was queried whether the hospital publishes good news stories.

· It was queried whether Maternity:MK could write a letter to the newspapers. 
· It was suggested that an ‘I love MK Hospital’ Facebook page could be set up- this would need to be monitored.

 
	

	7.


	Ideas for engaging with parents – Open day, Parent Forums
· The website needs to be up and running. 
· It was discussed that it will be easier to engage with service users if we go to them.
· Ideas for engagement events included:

· The Breastfeeding Café will be attending the baby show in Stantonbury. 
· Posters. 
· Baby mum and toddler groups. 
· Parent forums.
· LS has provisionally made two bookings at the John Lewis community room- one in November and one in January- this could be used to hold parent forums- it was agreed that this is appropriate. 


	

	8.
	Any Other Business

· None.

	

	Date of Committee
	Venue
	Time

	Wednesday 24th September 2014
	Moorlands Children’s Centre (Beanhill)
	12pm

	Tuesday 18th November 2014
	Moorlands Children’s Centre (Beanhill)
	12pm

	Tuesday 27th January 2015
	Daisy Chain Children’s Centre (Bletchley)
	12pm

	Tuesday 17th March 2015
	Rowans Children’s Centre (Fullers Slade)
	12pm

	Wednesday 12th May 2015
	Post Graduate Centre, Milton Keynes Hospital
	12pm

	Thursday 9th July 2015
	Hedgerows Children’s Centre (Netherfield)
	12pm

	Thursday 17th September 2015
	Hedgerows Children’s Centre (Netherfield)
	12pm

	Thursday 19th November 
	Hedgerows Children’s Centre (Netherfield)
	12pm
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